
BULLETIN 
 
NO:  18-053    
 
DATE:  March 15, 2018  
 
TO:  All Personnel   
 
FROM:  Chris Webber, Assistant Fire Chief, Emergency Operations  
 
SUBJECT: Use of FD7  
 
 
In response to an employee suggestion, and in an attempt to streamline communications 
and decrease paper waste, SDFD is immediately moving away from the use of the FD7.  
Instead of the FD7 personnel are to use their work email and cc their supervisor, as needed.  
Work email is time stamped, denotes the recipient and sender, can be forwarded and 
archived.   
 
Policies such as Tuition Reimbursement, Certification Procedures, Rapid Intervention Crew, 
etc. all direct personnel to use an FD7.  In these instances, and where directed, personnel are 
to begin using their work email.  
 
Personnel are reminded to ensure that they have inserted the correct ‘signature block’ on 
their email and are using Merriweather 10 point font for the body of their email.   
 
From the City of San Diego Correspondence Manual:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
For example: 
 
Jenna Smith 
Firefighter/Paramedic, Station 58/C 
City of San Diego 
Fire-Rescue Department 
 
C (619) 123-1234 
jsmith@sandiego.gov 


